Exploring self-disgust in eating disorders 

Who is doing this research and why? 

The research is being conducted by Katie Bell at De Montfort University, Leicester to go towards her PhD. 
What is the research about? 

The study that we are conducting involves 8 online questionnaires. These questionnaires will focus on how you feel about yourself, what kind of emotions you experience and how you might react to those emotions. We are exploring these factors in people who have either an eating disorder or people who have no previous history of an eating disorder. We would also like to measure how these variables change over time, so we will be conducting a follow up study of the same questionnaires in 2015.  
What are you asking of me? 

We are inviting you to complete 8 online questionnaires, which are estimated to take thirty minutes. If you are happy to take part we will ask you to give your consent on the next page by ticking a box.  This information sheet is merely to inform you about the study – there is no obligation to take part having read this through and please be assured that you will not be expected to provide a reason if you change your mind about participation. We will also ask you to complete a brief questionnaire which asks you about your age, preferred self-description of ethnicity and history of eating disorders. 

At the end of the study you will be asked if you would like to complete our follow up study, which will involve completing the same questionnaires one year later. If you wish to do so you will be asked to provide an email address that the lead researcher can contact you on at a later date. Please be aware that your participation in this study is not contingent on completing the follow up study and if you do not wish to take part in this then please do not provide an email address.  

What if I want to drop out? 

If you wish to drop out at any stage during the course of the questionnaires then you can by closing down the browser. If you wish to withdraw your questionnaires data after you can do this, without any questions and consequences and you will not be asked to explain your reasons. You can withdraw up to 3 days after you have completed the questionnaires. 

If you wish to withdraw from the follow up study after providing your email address, please contact the lead researcher using the email address below. Once Katie is aware of this, your email address will be removed and you will not be contacted. 

How will you protect my anonymity and that of other people I might mention? 

You will automatically be assigned a participant number. This means that your identity will remain fully anonymous. If you “opt in” to the follow up study, you email address will be stored on a private computer in a locked office in De Montfort University.   

Will the information I give you be kept confidential? 

The information obtained in the questionnaires will be treated with the strictest confidence throughout the study. All electronic data will be stored on password protected computers. Anonymised data may be shared within the research team and used in the production of papers and articles about the research. 

What if I don’t want to answer any particular questions? 
If there are any questions that you would prefer not to answer in the questionnaire then please just leave these blank. 

What if I am unsettled by anything during the course of the study? 

If you do find participating in the questionnaires a little upsetting at any point you might like to take a break, or if you prefer, you can decide to end your participation and withdraw from the study at that point. We have deliberately chosen to approach participants through DMU University or through eating disorder charities and support groups to ensure that all participants have access to a supportive network. You will be provided with helpline numbers for Beat and the National Eating Disorder Association (NEDA) in the ‘Thanks and Debriefing’ document that you will be given at the close of the interview. 

Who will have access my answers? 

Only the research team will have access to the data you provide. 

What will you do with the data? 

The finding from the study will contribute to Katie Bell’s PhD. 

What are the possible benefits of taking part? 

We hope that you will find taking part in the study interesting and enjoyable. We aim to publish the key findings and increase our current knowledge around eating disorders. 

How has the ethical management of this project been conducted? 

This study has been put together following the guidelines of the British Psychological Society. It has also been independently reviewed and approved by the Faculty Research Ethics Committee for the Health and Life Sciences Faculty at DMU. 

What if I take part in the study but subsequently wish to complain? 

If you have a complaint regarding anything to do with this study, you can initially approach the lead investigator (Katie Bell whose contact details appear below). If this achieves no satisfactory outcome, you should then contact the Faculty Research Ethics Committee, 1.25 Edith Murphy House, Health & Life Sciences, De Montfort University, The Gateway, Leicester, LE1 9BH, 01162 506122, hlsfro@dmu.ac.uk 

What if I still have further questions that I’d like to discuss before agreeing to participate? 

Please don’t hesitate to contact Katie via e-mail, phone or post at: 

Katie Bell 
De Montfort University
3.31 Edith Murphy House
The Gateway 
Leicester
LE1 9BH
Katie.bell@dmu.ac.uk
0116 201 3881 

Many thanks for considering participation in our research. 

